
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 SEPTEMBER 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.93/05
APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS

The Head of Finance and Head of Legal and Democratic Services submitted Report FS.19/05 indicating that the Council had an obligation formally to approve its statement of accounts, income and expenditure and record of receipts and payments each year under the Accounts and Audit Regulations 1996 and amending legislation.  This must be done by the full Council or, if the Council chooses, a Committee specifically set up for this purpose which is given appropriate powers.

The report had been considered by the Executive on 30 August 2005 and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.

The Executive was making the following recommendation to the City Council:-

“That it be a recommendation to the City Council that an ad hoc Accounts Committee be established with the specific remit as set out in Appendix 1 to Report FS.19/05, the membership to comprise the same membership from time to time of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, and the Head of Legal and Democratic Services be authorised to include the powers of the Accounts Committee within the Council's Constitution.”

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services reported that the Head of Finance was clarifying a number of points with the District Auditor which would need to be resolved prior to these particular proposals being utilised.

RESOLVED – That the recommendation of the Executive be accepted so far as this Committee is concerned.







